
 
 

A Call to Oregon Landlords 
 
The crisis set in motion by the spread of the Covid-19 virus is causing ripple effects throughout our 
communities. In many cases, we will all experience a significant reduction in income due to cancelled 
events, closed schools and facilities as we attempt to thwart the spread.  
 
While the government is taking various forms of action to reduce the impact on citizens and the 
economy in general, such as waiving the waiting week for employees to file for unemployment, tenant 
advocates are pleading for understanding from landlords during this uncertain time.  
 
If you are a landlord and have renters whose livelihoods are significantly impacted, and you are 
financially able to defer rent and waive late fees for a period of time, we are offering a Landlord and 
Tenant Deferment Agreement free on the Oregon Rental Housing Association website (Forms Store):  
https://oregonrentalhousing.com/.  
 
Using this method, you won’t be creating waiver regarding the Application of Tenant Payments – ORS 
90.220 that requires landlords to apply any money received from the tenant to past month’s rent owing, 
then current month’s rent owing, etc. Many thanks to Eugene attorney Brian Cox for his generosity in 
creating this form for our use.  
 
The crisis has already set in motion delays on eviction proceedings for at least a few weeks. Depending 
on how long this crisis goes on, the government may take further action. If we as a group can show that 
we’re being proactive and doing our best to help during this challenging time, the sense of urgency may 
wane, especially if the extreme measures being taken have the desired impact of slowing or stopping 
the spread of the virus so our lives can get back to our new normal.  
 
It is our sincere hope that legislators understand that while some landlords have reserves, and can 
muddle through without rent from their tenants for a time, many private landlords are in the same boat 
as their tenants – working full time paycheck-to-paycheck, and out of work because of the virus.  
 
Mass evictions help no one, and other ideas are being floated throughout the state and our nation to 
find solutions for this very temporary problem. Please do what you can, and we’ll do our best to keep 
you updated as the situation develops. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Sage Coleman, ORHA President  
Jim Straub, ORHA Legislative Director 
ORHA Board of Directors 

https://oregonrentalhousing.com/
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